

PRACTICE TEST 2

Time allowed: 45 minutes

(Đề thi chính thức năm 2020 – trường Lương Thế Vinh)

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|----------------|----------------|----------------|
| 1. A. <u>pear</u> | B. <u>dear</u> | C. <u>beer</u> | D. <u>fear</u> |
| 2. A. <u>knife</u> | B. <u>know</u> | C. <u>kite</u> | D. <u>knee</u> |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions.

3. I drink two glasses of milk before bedtime. My sister drinks three glasses of it.

- A. I not drink as much milk as my sister before bedtime.
- B. I drink more milk than my sister before bedtime.
- C. My sister drink more milk than I before bedtime.
- D. My sister drinks more milk than me before bedtime.

4. Some kinds of fish live in fresh water. Others live in the sea.

- A. Some kinds of fish live in fresh water, so others live in the sea.
- B. Some kinds of fish live in fresh water, or others live in the sea.
- C. Some kinds of fish live in fresh water, for others live in the sea.
- D. Some kinds of fish live in fresh water, and others live in the sea.

5. We like ice-cream. We don't have it too often.

- A. We like ice-cream, and we don't have it too often.
- B. Although we like ice-cream, we don't have it too often.
- C. Although we like ice-cream, but don't have it too often.
- D. We like ice cream, so we don't have it too often.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

6. How heavy is she?

- | | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------------|
| A. What is her weigh? | C. What is her weight? |
| B. How much is she weigh? | D. How much does she weigh? |

7. It is very important to follow the traffic rules.

- A. Following the traffic rules is very important.
- B. To follow the traffic rules is very important.
- C. Follow the traffic rules is very important.
- D. Following the traffic rules is not very important.

8. Their cousin works as a journalist.

- | | |
|----------------------------------|---|
| A. Their cousin is a journalist. | B. Their cousin is working with a journalist. |
|----------------------------------|---|

- C. Their cousin wants to be a journalist. D. Their cousin works like a journalist.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the meaningful sentence written by using the word(s) or phrase(s) given in each of the following questions.

9. Her friend/ prefer/ read/ novels/ walk/ park.

- A. Her friend prefers reading novels to walk in the park.
B. Her friend prefers reading novels than walking in the park.
C. Her friend prefers to read novels to go walking in the park.
D. Her friend prefers reading novels to walking in the park.

10. You/ must/ not/ eat/ drink/ classroom/ Luong The Vinh School.

- A. You must not to eat or drink in the classroom at Luong The Vinh School.
B. You must not eating or drink in the classroom at Luong The Vinh School.
C. You mustn't eat or drink in the classroom at Luong The Vinh School.
D. You mustn't eat or to drink at the classroom in Luong The Vinh School.

11. How/ your uncle/ get/ work/ every day?

- A. How do your uncle get to work every day?
B. How is your uncle gets to work every day?
C. How does your uncle get to work every day?
D. How is your uncle getting to work every day?

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

12. There is something wrong to my car.

- A. is B. There C. to D. my

13. I would like being an astronaut when I grow up.

- A. when B. an C. being D. up

14. Of the two tourist attractions, Hoi An is the most famous one.

- A. Of B. two C. most famous D. is

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

15. – You won the first prize of the English speaking contest. Congratulations!

– _____.

- A. Please say it again C. I'm glad that you like it
B. Thanks a lot D. It's not your job

16. – Good morning. Can I help you?

– _____.

- A. I'm just looking C. Yes, I agree
B. I'm sorry, you can't D. Let's do it

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

17. After Hannah _____ her working day tomorrow, she _____ over my house.
 A. finish/ will come C. will finish/ come
 B. will finish/ comes D. finishes/ will come
18. Can you help me _____ my luggage?
 A. carry B. carried C. carrying D. to carrying
19. Her mother _____ this town three years ago.
 A. not have B. didn't left C. wasn't leave D. didn't leave
20. My father never eats _____ beef for dinner.
 A. much B. many C. too many D. a lot
21. Do you know how to play _____ violin?
 A. a B. an C. the D. X
22. All the furniture in the supermarket _____ old-fashioned.
 A. were B. is going to C. are D. is
23. They are living quite near the local market, so it's _____ for shopping.
 A. inconvenient B. convenient C. careful D. careless
24. Keep going _____ the street. The post office is next to the theater.
 A. among B. along C. left D. right
25. The man is wearing a _____ tie.
 A. silk new black B. new black silk C. new silk black D. black new silk
26. Your composition is much _____ than mine.
 A. better B. more better C. worst D. more worse

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Newquay is a small town (27) _____ the Atlantic coast in the south of England. It has got great beaches and is the (28) _____ place to surf in the UK.

In Newquay, there are lots of other things to do as (29) _____ as surfing. If you like water sports, you can go kayaking, water skiing or coasteering. Coasteering is different because it is rock climbing, jumping into the sea and swimming in the same activity, but you should always go with a special instructor.

If you like animals, you can also visit the Blue Reef Aquarium and (30) _____ a lot of different fish and even sharks. You can also go (31) _____ on the beach or visit Newquay Zoo. Come and see for yourself!

27. A. in B. on C. at D. to
 28. A. good B. better C. best D. goodest
 29. A. much B. soon C. far D. well
 30. A. like B. see C. get D. look
 31. A. horse ride B. horse riding C. riding horse D. ride horse

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

John Fisher, a builder, and his wife Elizabeth wanted more living space, so they left their small flat for an old 40-metre-high castle tower. They have spent five years turning it into a beautiful home with six floors, winning three architectural prizes.

'I love the space, and being private,' Elizabeth says. 'You feel separated from the world. If I'm in the kitchen, which is 25 metres above the ground floor, and the doorbell rings, I don't have to answer it because visitors can't see I'm in!'

'There are 142 steps to the top, so I go up and down five or six times a day, it's very good exercise! But having to carry heavy things to the top is terrible, so I never buy two bags of shopping from the supermarket at a time. Apart from that, it's a brilliant place to live.'

'When we first saw the place, I asked my father's advice about buying it, because we couldn't decide. After paying for it, we were a bit worried because it looked awful. But we really loved it, and knew how we wanted it to look.'

'Living here can be difficult - yesterday I climbed a four-metre ladder to clean the windows. But when you stand on the roof you can see all the way out to sea on a clear day, and that's a wonderful experience. I'm really glad we moved.'

32. Why did John Fisher and his wife, Elizabeth leave their old house?

- A. Because their old flat was too old.
- B. Because their old flat was terrible.
- C. Because their old flat was not large enough.
- D. Because their old flat was huge.

33. What does Elizabeth like about the new house?

- A. It has a lot of space.
- B. It is very modern.
- C. She feels separated from the world when living here.
- D. A & C are correct.

34. Which of the following best describes Elizabeth's feelings about the tower?

- A. She wanted it as soon as she saw it.
- B. She likes most things about it.
- C. She has been lonely because visitors can't see her.
- D. She finds it unsuitable to live in.

35. What problem does Elizabeth have with living in such a tall building?

- A. Her visitors find it difficult to see if she is at home.
- B. She can see all the way out to sea on a clear day.
- C. She cannot bring home lots of shopping at a time.
- D. It is impossible to clean any of the windows.

36. They were rather worried after paying for the castle because_____.

- A. they really couldn't afford it.
- B. it was about to collapse.

- C. it looked terrible at first.
D. they were unable to take care of such a large house.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word that does not belong to the group.

37. A. snow B. stormy C. cloudy D. foggy
38. A. cabbage B. carrot C. vegetables D. potato

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

39. He need to go to the drugstore to buy some medicines.
A. butcher's B. chemist's C. barber's D. florist's
40. I'm always nervous before taking the final examination.
A. pleased B. worried C. serious D. glad

